FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSIOMN
WASHINGTON, 0.8, 20463 RQ-3

November 8, 2001

Scott T. Price, Treasurer

Tennessee Road Builders Association
Political Action Commitice

P.0O. Box 190535 Uptown Station

Nashville, TIN 37219

Identification Number: Coo215012

Reference:  October Quartetly Report (7/1/00-9/30/00)

Diear Mr. Price;

On October 3, 2001 vou were notified that a review of the above-referenced
report(s) raised questions as to specific contributions and/or expenditures, and the
reporting of certmin information required by the Federal Election Campaign Act,

Your Qetober 22, 2001 response is incomplete because you have not provided all
the requested information. Fer this response to be considered adequate, the following
information is still required.

-Schedule A of vour report still discloses a receipt of 52,000 from the
Tennessee Highway Contractors ([THC) PAC. Your respomse indicates that
thiz is a faderal political committee. Commission records do not show any
committee by this name. Please clarify whether this transfer(s) is from an
acconnt maintained by your committee for non-federal activity. If so, be
advised that such a transfer is prohibited by 11 CFR §102.5(a)(1){1) and the
full amount of the transfer(s) should be retarned to the non-federal account.
Please inform the Comamission of your corrective action mmmediately in
writing and provide a photosopy of your check for the trangfer-out. In
addition, the transfer-out should be disclosed on Schedule B supporting
Line 22 of your next repott.

If this transaction represents an “internal transfer” of funds from ons federal
account to another, and the source(s) of such funds has been identified in



previcus reports of receipts snd disbursements, please note that such
transfers should not be itemized as doing so mflates total receipts and cash
on hand. If this 15 the case, please amend your report accordingly.

Although the Commission may take further legzl action regarding the
aceeptance of funds from a non-federal aceount, your prompt transfer-out of
the impermissible funds or clarification of the transaction, will be taken into
consideration,

An adequate response must be received at the Commission by November 28,
2001. Adequate responses teceived on or before this date will be taken into consideration
in determining whether audit action will be initiated. Requests for extensions for time
in which to respond will not be consldered. Failure io provide an adequate response
by this date may rosult in an audit of the committee. Failure to comply with the
provisions of the Act may also result in an enforeement action against the committee.
Any response submitted by your committes will be placed on the public record and will
be considered by the Comomisgion prior to taking enforcement action,

If you should have any questions related to this matter, please contact Thomas
Maxwell on our toll-free number (800} 424-9530 (a the prompt press 1, then press 2 to
reach the Reports Analysis Division) or our lecal number (202} 654-1130.

Sincerely,

| B

Iohn D. Gibson
Assistant Staff Director
284 Reports Analysis Division







